
MEETING MINUTES
ASAA Executive Meeting

Wednesday, June 17, 2015
Percy Page Centre, Edmonton
In Attendance: 
Tom Christensen, President


John Paton, Executive Director

Garret Doll, Past President


Michelle Ross, Deputy Director


Heather Bartling, Director of Athletics

Elyshia Korobko, Admin Assistant


Michael Vaughan, Director of Athletics

Ian MacGillivray, Compliance Officer


Hank Smid, Director of Athletics

Regrets: 
Joyce Loucks, Member at Large
Meeting was put into session at 9:26 a.m. by Garret Doll

_____________________________________________________________________________________
Meeting brought to order at 9:26 a.m.
1.0 Adoption of the agenda (including amendments/additions if any)
Motion to accept the adoption of the agenda 
MOTION CARRIED
2.0 Adoption of the minutes from the Executive Meeting of May 6, 2015
Motion to accept the minutes from the Executive Meeting of May 6, 2015
MOTION CARRIED
3.0 Adoption of the web minutes from the Executive Meeting of May 6, 2015
Motion to accept the web minutes from the Executive Meeting of May 6, 2015
MOTION CARRIED
4.0 Financial
4.1 Interim Financial Statement to June 16, 2015
Financial Reports discussed by John
Motion to accept the Interim Financial Statement to June 16, 2015

MOTION CARRIED

4.2 Society of Alberta School Sports (SASS) AGM
The meeting was adjourned to conduct the AGM for Society of Alberta School Sport. Following the meeting, the meeting was reconvened, with no change to the meeting delegates present.
5.0 Reports

5.1 Staff
Tyler: Called in from Ontario; Highlights included: update on TQS issues which have been resolved; running Leadership training weekends; Teachers Conventions; was in Newfoundland helping to bring about a similar AIAAA initiative there; online courses are running this week; working with Grace College to change some of the courses
John: Gave a verbal report; highlights included: went to Newfoundland with Tyler and Mike to give a presentation at their AGM; Alberta Concussion Alliance is in a partnership with us with a goal to reach out to all the provincial sports organizations to be on the same page regarding concussions and athletes coming back to play; Sport Plan Task Force – we don’t know what reallocation of funds (if any) will mean at this point after the election; Wellness Fund which funds the Nutrition Grant – Ever Active Schools is working on a Tool Kit; waiting for written confirmation from ASC approving the Unified Sports Grant: Five organizations were funded, we are one of those and we received $35,000 p.a. for four years; attended Track provincials which were really well done; heading to North Battleford for the Saskatchewan AGM and to do a presentation to Kevin Vollet who is retiring.
Mike: migration of online courses is complete.  It did cost us $5000 for the migration but we are happy with where we are at; Track Course: met with Douglas Duncan and there will be development of a script and video shooting will begin in the fall; NFLD did pass a resolution that one coach on their teams need to have a concussion code, this makes 3 provinces that will be using our course; had a call with Cenovus and they may be considering coming back on board for a smaller amount this year, we are going to ask for $50, 000 to do upgrades to the licensing and the track course but there are no guarantees; SUBWAY cards will be renewed this year again and is in a partnership with Alberta Milk. Cards will be ready this summer, going to set up an order form due to the amount of requests coming in. We will have 30,000 cards for sale.

Elyshia: Been working on the yearbook trying to finish it up for the end of June; following up with the last of the late registration forms; new sanction forms coming in and doing lots of updating on the website with tournaments.
Michelle: Still working with Digital Echidna to confirm on colours and template design (Exec gave input and a decision was made); attended a Sport for Development Conference about how to lobby for athlete participation and coach education; working on publications and orders for next year; doing all the host calls for the fall provincial championships; Rugby Provincials – was a bit hectic in the office, and we adjusted so that there were 9 teams in Tier II Girls instead due to some complications, but hosts handled things really well; will work on a bit of a protocol for provincials/awards for the host handbook to make things run smoothly and consistently; Pay It Forward Scholarship is going slow, not all zones are represented at this point, will continue to push and promote before the June 30 deadline; Aug 24 is Michelle’s start date at Metro. Finishes with ASAA around July 23-24.
5.2 Track & Rugby Reports/Updates

At Track Provincials, ASAA had their first Para-Events.  It was a welcome addition to the championship and well received by all. John anticipates these events being implemented at zone level and hopes for good growth in the years ahead.
Rugby went well; a situation was brought up about the use of oxygen during the game.  There was concern with the lack of communication to host and ASAA and Zone about a student athlete who had been using oxygen throughout the season and at provincials.  There was discussion on finding out about medical intervention policies and position statements that ASAA should have in place.
ACTION ITEM: ASAA to work on a ‘catch-all’ position statement to have in place for all possible medical conditions.

ACTION ITEM: Put this on the APM 2015 agenda as a discussion item


5.3 Compliance Officer

Transfers are up about 10% this year; 84 transfers deleted for various reasons this year; 10 denied transfers this year; there was a discussion on the action that Ian should take on a couple of transfers to make sure that he is following the correct interpretation of the policy; with the new transfer policy coming into effect, Ian would like to see a third option for his decision.  The third option would be “Conditional Acceptance” which would indicate those that are not allowed to participate in any sport that they had previously participated in the year before from the sending school.
ACTION ITEM: Michelle to connect with Red Sky about adding this option to the Transfers page for Ian

ACTION ITEM: Ian to work on an information document about the changes to the transfer policy.  This will be to educate our Athletic Directors so that they are aware of the changes and how it will affect students who are transferring.
5.4 Executive – brief comments were provided by Executive members
6.0 Business arising

6.1 Action Item updates
             Action Items and follow-ups were reviewed and discussed

6.2 3A Boys Basketball Host – Olds High

Highwood High is no longer able to host 3A boys basketball for the 2015/16 school year and approached Olds High to see if they could host both Boys and Girls basketball. Due to the lateness in this hosting vacancy and due to the fact that there were no other bids for 3A boys, and with the consent of Olds, the Executive felt it would be willing to consider Olds as host for both events. They have the facilities and volunteers in place to host both events and it keeps the event in the same zone as the previous host.
Motion to accept Olds High as the host for 3A Boys Basketball 2015/16
MOTION CARRIED
7.0 New business

7.1 Appeals/requests: 
7.1.1 Jasper Place 4A Volleyball Schedule Request
Motion to accept request from Jasper Place
MOTION CARRIED

7.1.2 Spruce Grove Composite Joint School Request
Motion to accept Joint School Request from Spruce Grove Composite
MOTION CARRIED
7.1.3 Ecole des Beaux Lacs Late Registration Appeal
Motion to accept request from Ecole des Beaux Lacs to waive the late registration fee
MOTION DENIED

Rationale was provided to John to include in written communication to schools.

ACTION ITEM: Letter of response needs to include the need for communication between both the primary and secondary schools in joint school activities.  Also include the suggestion that Notre Dame and Ecole des Beaux Lacs could split the fee as both schools are at fault.
7.1.4 Olds High 3A Boys Basketball Banquet Request

Olds High would like to host their Banquet on the Wednesday night before the Provincial Championship starts; this would be a similar set up as 4A basketball did in 2014/15.

Motion to accept request from Olds High

MOTION CARRIED
7.2 Bids 
7.2.1 Tier II Team Handball 2016 – Clear Water Academy, Calgary Zone

          Old Scona, Edmonton




It was moved and seconded to award bid to Old Scona



MOTION CARRIED

7.2.2 Rugby 2016 – Winston Churchill, South Zone

Motion to accept Winston Churchill’s Bid
MOTION CARRIED
7.3 Job Advertisement (in camera): Details surrounding the job ad for Michelle’s replacement were discussed with a goal to get the ad out in coming days.
7.4 Unified Sports Grant and Position
ASAA applied for a grant to develop a Unified Sports program, and was successful. ASAA will be receiving $35,000 annually which will be matched by Special Olympics Alberta and is for four years with the goal of self-sustainability after that time. There will therefore be a full time position opening up in the office for a Program Coordinator to help bring Unified Sports into ASAA Athletics. Special Olympics and ASAA will co-oversee the position.
7.5 Game Limits Committee

Discussion that a proposal needs to be ready for the zone meetings in the fall so that zones have time to discuss the proposal before the APM in December.  Michael Vaughan, Ken Sommerfeldt and John Paton will make up part of the committee.
7.6 Captain’s Meetings framework at provincials
Michelle suggested we have a Captain’s Meeting agenda that is part of the host handbooks to make sure that the Captain’s Meetings are more consistent across all provincial championship events.

ACTION ITEM: Michelle to contact Ken Zelez for feedback about the Captain’s Meeting that he attended during Basketball Provincials.  
7.7 Milk Scholarship Adjudicating Committee
Discussion was had on who the adjudicating committees would be for the Milk Scholarship.
Boys Adjudicators: Michael Vaughan and Garret Doll

Girls Adjudicators: Hank Smid and Joyce Loucks

7.8 HPEC/AGM Date Conflict for 2016 (Grande Prairie) and possibly 2017 (Jasper)
There was a suggestion that perhaps the ASAA modify its AGM date because HPEC is having their conference on the same dates as the AGM. John would not like to modify our date for 2016 as he feels that attendance at our AGM will not be affected by this. For 2017, Executive would like to hold off on considering a change of dates until it is confirmed when/where HPEC is being hosted in 2017.
7.9 NIAAA Conference, Orlando – December 2015

After the current meeting, there will be approximately $3000 in the Executive account that can be used towards booking flights to Orlando for the NIAAA AD Conference.  Coming out of next year’s budget will be accommodations, conference/LTC Course registration fees and per diems. It was requested that people who live in the same areas travel to the airport and fly together to minimize mileage costs.
7.10 IMPACT Workshops (working session of Executive)

* suggestion of two different coloured evaluations to distinguish between student/advisor evaluations

* structure the AD’s morning and then in the afternoon let them structure it (free to discuss with other AD’s and visit student sessions)

* new: 4 student sessions and an advisor session

* Garret has contacted Chris Morris to ask to be the keynote speaker for the workshop in Edmonton (Chris subsequently confirmed he is in)
* there may be some additional changes after Heather and Michael attend the NFHS Student Leadership Conference in July.

7.11 Proposed Exec Meeting Dates

All agreed that Thursdays are the preferred day for Executive meetings; For September the EAC will meet on Wednesday September 16 for any appeals, and the Sponsorship Dinner will be that evening.  The Executive Meeting will proceed the following day on September 17th.
7.12 Next Meeting: September 17, 2015, ASAA office
NB: Sponsor Banquet on the evening of September 16
8.0 Adjournment  
Meeting adjourned at 2:47 p.m.

